


June 5, 1998








Stephen Roscow


California Public Utilities Commission


Energy Division


505 Van Ness Avenue


San Francisco, CA  94102








Dear Mr. Roscow:





	The following responds to your request for SDG&E to address whether SDG&E can offer the following programs to Direct Access customers:  California Alternate Rates for Energy (CARE), Automatic Payment Services (Auto-Pay), Pay-By-Phone, Levelized Payment Plan and Air Conditioning Cycle services.  








California Alternate Rates For Energy (CARE)





	Customers qualifying for CARE will still receive the applicable CARE rate of 15 percent if they select Direct Access.  The Discount calculations for Care customers who elect Direct Access are based on SDG&E’s average PX price (PX Credit).








Payment Services





	SDG&E offers several electronic payment services to customers.  “Pay-By-Phone” allows customers to pay their bill from their bank account by calling a special phone number.  “Automatic Pay” allows the customer’s bank to automatically send their payment to SDG&E each month approximately 10 days after they are billed.  SDG&E’s electronic payment services will continue to be offered to Direct Access customers who are billed under the Dual Billing and UDC Consolidated Billing options.  Customers who are already participating in these services will have these same services transferred to their Direct Access account automatically. These services would not be applicable under ESP consolidated billing since the Direct Access customer pays an ESP directly.








Levelized Payment Plan





	SDG&E offers a Levelized Payment Plan (LLP) by which a customer can levelize his or her payments.  The program looks at a customer’s past usage to determine the appropriate levelized payment amount.  In the case of Direct Access accounts, a system change is necessary to calculate the payment excluding commodity.  This re-programming is expected to be completed during the fourth quarter of 1998.  Until recently, SDG&E advised customers that this service was not available if they elected Direct Access.  SDG&E has developed an interim solution recently, where customers with UDC Consolidated and Dual Billing options can remain-on or sign-up for this service with the customer’s understanding of the current programs limitations.  This interim solution will not be available to ESP Consolidated Billing since it will be necessary to also complete additional systems changes  to accommodate EDI billing.  LPP is expected to be extended to ESP Consolidated Billing after the LPP program system enhancements are completed during the fourth quarter, 1998.








Air Conditioning Cycle





	SDG&E does not offer this program.











Please contact me or Steve Lango at (619) 654-1264 if you have any questions.








Dawn Osborne


(619) 654-1275





cc:        Mr. Authur Mangold - CPUC, Energy Division


	Rule 22 Working Group


	


